
 
 
Board of Public Accountancy Online Applications and Renewals: 

The Board of Public Accountancy has gone paperless. Licensees are now required to renew or apply for a 

CPA license online via the new Division of Professional Licensure (DPL) ePLACE portal. Firms will also 

be required to apply for and renew their licenses through the portal. 

Accessing Your Account: 

Paper renewal notices will continue to be mailed to the address on file with the board. The notice will 

include a 10-digit authorization code that will allow licensees to link their license to their ePLACE 

account.  

For instructions on how to create an ePLACE account, please visit: mscpaonline.org/eplaceportal.  

For more information on the transition to the online system, please visit mscpaonline.org/eplaceaccount 

Uploading CPE: 

You can upload your CPE tracker on the ePLACE site. The ePLACE renewal application will prompt you 

to confirm your 80 hours and does provide the option to enter the courses individually. If licensees use the 

MSCPA’s CPE tracker or another CPE course management system, they can export the tracking sheet to 

a PDF and upload the page at the end of the renewal. To do so, enter 80 hours on tab 2 along with the 

completed ethics course taken during the renewal period. On tab 4, applicants should upload their 

CPE form.   


